Ancient Roads
Aug. 5" @ 7 pm

Present: Allan Wooley, Ken Whitehill, Diane Moore, Larry Labor, Maryann Beaupre and Brian
Gray

Meeting opened at 7:10 pm by Brian Gray

Report from Larry Labor: Larry Labor read the final report that goes to the state. Paul Hannon
got his bill in on time and thus Larry was able to bill the state for the remaining portion of the
grant. We stand $1500 over expended waiting for the last reimbursement. The report and bill
have been sent to the state.

Report of Allan Wooley: July 8" was the last day we could work. Allan finished filing for 70
roads, all with listing of road and discontinuances of such with all references to each road. Paul
Hannon changed the map to 1” equal to 2000 ft. so these lined overlays of roads will fit on our
present town maps. Allan has to yet consolidate his notes to place in the files as to how to
locate the proper spot to place overlay. This info will be in each file of each road. Each overlay
has a printed sheet of the overlay so that Allan can put notes on these sheets. None of these
roads are unidentifiable. All have evidence in the area of the road. Allan showed us the map
done to scale and one overlay with the ancient road on it and showed us how it fits on the map.
—Road 9, we can’t prove if it was really discontinued or only a portion discontinued. More
work needs to be done to clarify what all has been done.

Where do we go from here? For the Select board deadline of our report to them is? We will
need to have public meetings before one can either establish or throw-up any road. The
meetings will need to be notified meetings of 45 days in advance. July 1° of 2015 is the end of
time to identify any road as an old road or it will automatically be thrown-up.

We will need to bring the results to the Selectman by the end of October. Then the Selectmen
take over to do what they will with the road or information of roads.

Meeting was adjourned at 8:15 pm.
Respectfully submitted,

Maryann Beaupre



